
 

Sunday 3 June 2018 

Trinity 1 
 

Welcome to our service, especially if you are visiting today.  
Please do join us for refreshments after the service 

at St Mary’s and All Saints’. 
 

 

THIS WEEK  
   Morning prayer is said at St Mary’s, Tuesday-Friday at 8.30am 

Sunday  
3 June 

6pm St Mary’s – Informal Worship   

Monday 
4 June  

10am Bereavement Support Group at The George  
11am-12.30pm Coffee, Cake and Chat at St Andrew’s  

Tuesday 
5 June        

11am Row Chapel – Sung Eucharist (BCP)  
1.30-2.45pm Tadpoles, for babies, toddlers and their carers 
4.30pm Silent Prayer, at the Salvation Army Hall - all welcome 
6-8pm Porch Project   

Wednesday  
6 June     

8.30am St Mary’s – Morning Prayer and Eucharist    
9.45am Shelley Art Group – see over for details  
10.15am St Mary’s – Funeral: Leslie Rampling RIP 
7.30pm Ministry Team Meeting, at Joyce’s 

Thursday  
7 June    

9.30am Diary meeting in the deanery office   
10.30am Sydney Brown Court – Holy Communion 

Friday  
8 June 

9.30am–12noon St Mary’s – Café Church, with 
Mothers’ Union Coffee Morning  
10am Café Church Communion 
10.30am All Saints’ – Funeral: Janet Webber RIP 
7-9.30pm Porch Project 

Saturday  
9 June  

11am-5pm Friends of St Mary’s Hidden Gardens – see over for 
details    

Sunday  
10 June 
Trinity 2 

8am  
9.15am 
9.15am 
10.45am 

Said Eucharist (BCP) 
Morning Worship 
Sung Eucharist  
Informal Communion 

St Mary’s   
All Saints’ 
St Andrew’s  
St Mary’s 



NOTICES 

WELCOME TO THE BENEFICE OF ST MARY’S HADLEIGH, ST ANDREW’S 
LAYHAM AND ALL SAINTS’ SHELLEY. We hope you enjoy being with us, and 
look forward to welcoming you again in the future. Communicant members 
of all churches are welcome to receive communion – or come up for a 
blessing if you prefer. 

If you require a gluten free communion wafer, please speak to one of the 
welcome team – preferably before the start of the service. 

Children at St Mary’s are welcome to use the area at the back of 
church, where there are toys, books and other things to do.  

If you are a UK taxpayer and would like to gift aid your collection donation at 
St Mary's, please put it in the white envelope (available from the back of the 
church) and complete the details on the front.  Please ask a welcomer if you 
cannot find an envelope. Thank you. 

If you would like someone to pray with or for you after any service, please 
ask a member of the Ministry Team and they will direct you to someone who 
will be happy to do this.  

**************************************************************************************************    

 
Unfortunately we weren't able to make an appointment after the recent 

interviews. After prayer and reflection, the person we recommended to the 

Bishop didn't believe it was right for him to accept the post for personal 

reasons. We understand that St John's College Cambridge will pay for the 

post to be re-advertised, and a revised advertisement will be published very 

soon. We hope to hold interviews in mid-July. 

 

Canon John Parr’s last Sunday in the benefice will be on July 1
st
.  Details of his 

last services in the benefice will be publicised once they are known.  

Once John has gone, the benefice will for all practical purposes be in 

‘interregnum’. During this time, the church wardens are in charge and will 

meet regularly. It is the custom in the Church of England not to introduce any 

changes, however minor, during an interregnum. That’s not the same as 

church life going on ‘hold’, but it does mean that the inevitable disruption will 

be minimised.  

 



NOTICES AND FUTURE EVENTS 

Mike Crowe’s Open Art Studio today, Sunday 3 June, 11am to 5 pm, at Shelley 
House, Shelley, IP75QY. A selection of recent work will be on show in his new 
studio and he would love to see you. He will also be having an exhibition later in 
the year https://www.michaelcrowe.art.  Also - Shelley Art Group meets on 
Weds 6 June and subsequent first Wednesdays in the month until October. 
9.45am start, finishing at 12.45pm, refreshments provided. Donations to Church 
funds welcomed. Bring sketch books and whatever drawing / painting materials 
preferred. Beginners welcome! 

Friends of St Mary’s Hidden Gardens of Hadleigh: Saturday 9 June, 11am-5pm. 
Entrance £5 for adults, £3 for children aged 12-18, and programmes are now 
available from the office. Refreshments, including Ploughman’s Lunches, and 
stalls in church.  www.hadleighgardens.co.uk for more details.  Also, St Mary’s 
will be running a stall of books, plants and gardening implements throughout 
the day, with proceeds to church funds. Speak to Hilary Griffin or Sue Foster for 
more details.  

Table Top Sale and Coffee Morning: Saturday 16 June, 10am-1pm in St Mary’s, 
in aid of the Guides and Trefoil Guild. Speak to Gloria for more details. 

Week of Prayer for Christian Unity: 17 – 24 June 
Sunday 17 June: 6.30pm at St Mary’s Hadleigh - SONGS OF PRAISE with Boxted 
Methodist Silver Band.  Speaker – Ken Donaldson from Talitha Koum Hope 
Centre 
Saturday 23 June: 2.30pm - 5pm – A Caribbean Community Celebration, in and 
around the United Reformed Church 
Sunday 24 June:  6.30pm at St Mary’s Hadleigh – United Service prepared by the 
Churches of the Caribbean. Speaker - Rev David Cornick, General Secretary, 
Churches Together in England   

Suffolk Singers – ‘Songs for a Summer Evening’: Saturday 30 June at St Mary’s, 
7.30pm. Programme to include music by Hogan, Hutchings, Pärt and Stanford. 
Tickets (£10) available from the church office, or form the Idler Bookshop – 
profits to St Mary’s. Volunteers needed to serve drinks in the interval too 
please! Speak to Claire if you are willing and able to help.  

*************************************************************** 

Christian Aid: Many thanks to everyone who supported the Big Breakfast and 
stalls on Friday 18 May at St Mary’s - giving, serving or supporting in any way. 
The final total for the morning was £305.64. 

 
 

https://www.michaelcrowe.art/
http://www.hadleighgardens.co.uk/


 

STAFF CONTACT DETAILS: 

Parish Priest:   The Revd. Canon Dr John Parr  
07905 140796  parishpriest53@gmail.com  

Assistant Curates:  
Revd Sue Foster   curate2@stmaryshadleigh.co.uk 
Revd Simon White  curate3@stmaryshadleigh.co.uk 

 

 

Administrators:   Claire Woods and Nicola Thorogood 
office@stmaryshadleigh.co.uk 
 

 
The Deanery Office at St Mary’s is open from  

10.00am-12 noon every 
Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday.                  

 

 www.stmaryshadleigh.co.uk 

FAMILY PRAYERS 

For health and wellbeing: Bob Stanley, Amanda Brodie, Mollie Burrage, 
Lucinda Salway, Kenny Scarff, Joan Rampling, Jo Oliver, Julia Hanford, Monica 
Lenox, Gemma, Andy Morton, Maureen Strutt, Barbara Franks, John Rye, 
Brian and Christine Hempstead  

Long term sick: list available 

Recent deaths,  Janet Webber,  Leslie Rampling  

Praying the roads in Hadleigh:   Bradfield Avenue + Bradfield Crescent 

Other prayers:      

Let us pray for our Benefice, that we will go forward together; help us to put 
our trust in You.  

We remember the faith of our forefather Abraham, who never doubted or 
questioned Your promise (Romans 4: 20 -22). Help us to reflect the same faith 
as we move from one season to another.  

To God be all the Glory as You make us strong!  (from the MAF prayer Diary) 

 

mailto:parishpriest53@gmail.com
mailto:curate2@stmaryshadleigh.co.uk
mailto:curate3@stmaryshadleigh.co.uk
mailto:office@stmaryshadleigh.co.uk
http://www.stmaryshadleigh.co.uk/

